AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

MAY 20, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman, Brian Reynolds
Brian informed the Commission that effective May 1, 2014 Terry Sasdelli had resigned as a member of the EC and Joseph Dvorak would be taking over Terry’s term.

A motion to approve the minutes of the April meeting was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Debanne Macaluso.  Approved by all.

Chairman Reynolds brought up the subject of the draft of the Tree Management Committee advisory group which The Lomax Consulting Group has prepared a draft for.  The wording is to make it more of a advisory group to make recommendations.  It would have no control over Section Ten.  There would be no Section Eleven.  They can advise Public Works of hazardous tree branches.  More for removal of dead trees and dead branches – might need to bring in consultant, a qualified arborist.  Brian said that one of the reasons for a Tree Management Committee would be to take an inventory of trees in parks and streets to find unsafe trees and trees of dubious quality.

Regarding the CAFRA application at 5609 Dune Drive (Song), Brian checked with the Zoning Officer on the situation.  They are requesting to build a larger single family dwelling.  Brian asked the EC members for comments.  Property approved for DVMP about a year ago.

Armacost Park – vines contributing to the death of trees.  Resolution for Federal assistance to be given to Avalon Borough Council.  A motion to approve the Resolution was made by Beth Tipping and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.
Public Comments:  Martha Wright of 632  7th Street.  She said the Borough needs a Shade Tree Commission to protect trees on the island; no one is enforcing ordinances regarding cutting down and replacing of trees; she suggested looking at ordinances in other towns such as Haddonfield and Cherry Hill to see how they regulate tree cutting and replanting.

Beth wanted to thank Debanne for the job she did at Arbor Day representing EC.

Adjournment at 4:55 pm.
